
KIRKLEES COUNCIL 
 
(Off Street Parking Places) (No.1) Order 2022 
 
Huddersfield Railway Station Car Park 
 
The Council of the Borough of Kirklees have made the above Order under their powers in 

the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 the effect of which will be to amend the Kirklees 

Metropolitan Council (Off Street Parking Place) Order 2004 (as amended) by adding some 

maximum stay of 20 minutes parking spaces in the Huddersfield Railway Station Car Park. 

NB. There will be no physical changes to the car park as the parking places are the ones 

directly fronting the Station. 

 
The parking spaces will be free to use but will only be available to rail users. 
 
All other existing restrictions in the car park are unaffected. 
 
The Order was made on 24 May 2022 and will take effect on 27 May 2022. 

A copy of the Order and the Statement or Reasons for proposing to make this Order may be 

obtained: 

 
1. Online at: www.kirklees.gov.uk/trafficregulation  

 
or 
 

2. By emailing: parking@kirklees.gov.uk 
 

or 
 

3. By writing to Harry Garland, Kirklees Council Legal Services, PO Box 1720, 
Huddersfield, HD1 9EL 

 
If any person wishes to question the validity of the Order, or any of its provisions, on the 

grounds that it, or they, are not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation 

Act 1984, as amended, or that any requirement of the Act, or of any instrument made under 

the Act, has not been complied with, that person may within 6 weeks from the date on which 

the Order was made apply for the purpose to the High Court. 

 
Dated this 27th May 2022 
 
Julie Muscroft 

 
Service Director – Legal, Governance and Commissioning 
 
Kirklees Council – Legal Services, PO Box 1720, Huddersfield, HD1 9EL 
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